
 
 

Edward T. McDermott 

Integrity Commissioner 

Town of Pelham 

integrity@adr.ca 

 

January 7, 2022 

 

Sent by Email to:   

 

Ms. Holly Willford 

Town of Pelham 

hwillford@pelham.ca 

 

Re:  IC- 15479-1021 

 

Dear Ms. Willford: 

 

I wish to advise that I have now completed my investigation into the above noted 

Complaint and have determined that no contravention of the Town’s Code was 

committed by the Member of Council as asserted in the Complaint and the Complaint is 

accordingly dismissed.   

 

A copy of the extensive and detailed investigation Report on this matter has been 

provided to the Complainant and the Member of Council on January 7, 2022. 

 

This matter is accordingly now concluded. 

 

Yours very truly, 

 
Edward T. McDermott 

Integrity Commissioner, Town of Pelham  


